WESTMESTON PARISH MEETING 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT THE PARISH HALL, WESTMESTON ON 9th May 2017.
PRESENT : 

Mr. R. Mills -    Chairman of Westmeston Parish Council



Mr. M. Clark




Mrs. C. Farrands



Mrs. K. Golding




Mrs. T. Haughton 



Mrs. C. Mills



Mr. V. Tickner

In Attendance:            Mr. M. Burr, Guest Speaker – Neighbourhood Plan Project Group.    Mrs. C. Swan MBE – acting as Clerk to the Parish Meeting.

The Chairman welcomed those present. 
1. The Minutes of the Meeting held on  10th May 2016 were approved and signed by the Chairman.

2. Chairman’s Report:     Rob Mills circulated copies of his report to all those present.   The report sets out in detail the work carried out by the Parish Council over the year, summarised as follows:-
· Neighbourhood Plan:   The Plan is progressing well – further information will come forward under item 3 of this Agenda.   
· Planning:   The Council has responded to consultations circulated by the South Downs National Park Authority and Lewes District Council.  Applications for conversion of redundant farm buildings to dwellings is most common, with extension/adaptation of existing dwellings also popular. 
· Rights of Way:    WPC continues to monitor the condition of ROW.   ESCC has informed all local councils in the county that very little money is available for repairs and maintenance.
· Highways & Road Safety:   WPC continues to lobby ESCC regarding speeding and dangerous driving – in particular in Spatham Lane.   We are informed that resources are not available for improvements.
· Westmeston Parish Hall Trust:   A copy of the Chairman’s Report was circulated.
· The Jubilee Pathway Trust:   A copy of the Chairman’s Report was circulated.
Copies of the Chairman’s Reports are placed in the Minute book and  displayed on the website.
3. Westmeston, Ditchling & Streat Neighbourhood Plan:   The Chairman welcomed Mike Burr, Chairman of the Neighbourhood Plan Project Group, who gave a full update on the current situation regarding preparation of the Plan.   Several consultations have been held and residents have been given many opportunities to express views through the inter-active website.   The Plan is close to completion and should be ready to submit to Lewes District Council for the next stage.   A six-week consultation period will follow and then the appointment of an Inspector will take place.   Full details of the progress of the Plan will continue to be available on the website.             
4. Reports by District Councillor Tom Jones & County Councillor:   Both unable to attend.  
5. Questions from the public:   none were put.   
The Chairman thanked all those present and closed the meeting .   








   Signed…………………………….

                                                                        Chairman, Westmeston Parish Meeting. 

